[bookmark: _GoBack]EGGLESCLIFFE AREA RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION (EARA)
MINUTES OF THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Monday 6th February 2017
The Pot & Glass PH
PRESENT: Shane Sellers (Chair), Norman Douglas, Neville Thompson, Richard Crouch, Ruth Greenwood, Tim Stokeld (Treasurer), Councillor Phil Dennis and Brian Robinson (Vice-Chair).
1. Welcome - The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for their attendance.
2. Apologies - Mark Ellis (secretary), Councillor Maureen Rigg, Councillor Stefan Houghton and Tony Huckwell.
3.  Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting of the last meeting held in December 2016 had previously been circulated. However, some members of the committee informed the Chair that they had not received them and the Chair agreed to re-send them (Note- the Chair has reviewed his emailing list and can confirm the December minutes were sent to all member on 19th December 2016).
Action – Shane Sellers to re-send the December 2016 minutes to all members.
Update of actions from the December 2016 meeting
Action – Councillor Houghton to liaise with Stockton Borough Council to see if extension of the double yellow lines in Grisedale Crescent was possible.
Update – Councillor Houghton has confirmed that Stockton Borough Council agreed that fixing the lights in the bus shelter near the Sunnyside Hotel was their responsibility and have undertaken this work to remedy it. This matter can now be discharged.
Action - Councillor Houghton stated he would raise with Stockton Borough Council’s Care for Your Area about wet leaves outside Egglescliffe Primary School causing a health hazard.
Update – Members of EARA took it upon themselves to clear the public path on behalf of the community to prevent any unnecessary injury to parents or children. EARA acknowledged that SBC Care for Your Area have a busy agenda and it would be quicker for them to clear the path to reduce any potential risks. This matter can now be discharged.
Action – Shane Sellers to speak with the landlord at the Pot and Glass to obtain a menu for the EARA Christmas meal so they can pre-order food.

Update – A copy of the Pot and Glass menu was obtained and circulated to all members. This matter can be discharged.

As Councillor Houghton was unable to attend tonight’s meeting, he asked the Chair to inform members that the yellow lines proposed for Butts Lane had been consulted on there had been 4 responses. The double yellow lines were to go ahead following introduction of the Regulation Order, and the proposals suggested by EARA had been looked at, but would be held back to see how parking issues developed.
4. Heritage Lottery funding for the ‘Gateways’
The Chair asked members if they were in support of him applying for funding from the Heritage Lottery to replace the ‘Gateways’ into Egglescliffe. It was agreed the Chair should pursue this under EARA’s name, but also recognising this would form part of a greater plan by the Egglescliffe Renovation Group. The Chair will pursue this matter.
5. EARA Events
· Inter-village quiz in early 2017 – Egglescliffe have a team who will represent the community at this annual event and EARA wish them well in their attendance.
· 1st April 2017 – Shane Sellers informed members that they still had 1st April booked for an EARA event and ideas were still welcome to fill this date. Brian Robinson stated he was still pursuing a ‘Race Night’ and hope to have confirmation very soon. 
Action – Brian Robinson to pursue the ‘Race Night’ and feed back to members ASAP.
· 2017 Summer Fete – this event will take place on Sunday 16th July 2017.
· Antiques evening – Ruth Greenwood reminded members that she had previously discussed having an antiques evening, where members of the public take in items to have them valued by an expert. Ruth would undertake some enquiries in relation to this type of event to identify the professional who is prepared to undertake this position and feed it back to the Chair.
Action – Ruth Greenwood to conduct enquiries to identify who EARA could contact to facilitate the evening and would pass this to the Chair.
6. EPHA
Brian Robinson informed the meeting that group membership at the parish hall was quite full. Brian mentioned that EPHA were seeking a person to take over responsibility for the gardening club. Ruth was slightly surprised at this as she felt there was no current issue with the gardening club and it was working well at the moment. Brian stated he would revisit this, however, this information was shared at a recent meeting.
Brian Robinson explained EPHA had arranged several events throughout 2017. These were:
· 21/02/17 – A Fairtrade wine, coffee and tea tasting;
· 17/04/17 – An Easter bunny trail around Egglescliffe;
· 24/06/17 – Egglescliffe Barbecue; and
· 02/12/17 – The lighting of the Egglescliffe Christmas tree.

7.  EARA Gardening Section

Richard Crouch informed members that the bulbs that were planted last year in the barrels at the parish hall should come out soon. He explained that two small gold coloured conifers had gone missing from the barrels at the top of Stony Bank, and whoever, had taken them left a trail of compost up towards the parish hall.

The ‘Keep your dog off the garden’ sign had been damaged, but still served its original purpose.

8. Financial Update
Tim advised the accounts balance and would be audited very soon. Four cheques had been paid since November 2016, and the accounts were healthy now. A cheque for £182.00 was to be paid to the North-East Air Ambulance, which was raised at an EARA event in November 2016.
9. Attendance at other local meetings

The Chair and Vice-Chair gave a brief overview of the Egglescliffe Renovation Group that had taken place the previous week. A further update would be given at the next EARA meeting.

10. Any other Business

Richard Crouch enquired as to how the planning application for the Yarm School Bridge was progressing. The Chair explained that it seems to have come to a halt for the moment but its progress would be monitored and shared with all members.

Ruth Greenwood raised concerns about the bushes at the entrance to Butts Lane covering the footpath. Councillor Phil Dennis was to speak to colleagues with a view to ensuring this was cut back for public safety. Councillor Dennis also informed members of a proposed planning application on Aislably Road, Eaglescliffe, 

Action – Councillor Phil Dennis to liaise with council colleagues with a view to asking the owner of the hedge to cut it back for the benefit of public safety. 

Norman Robinson stated he had written to the Borough Council about their recent draft local plan, and had stuck to three main points around their proposals for a number of bridges. Norman also referred to a letter the Chair had received from Mr Dunn, Yarm School, in acknowledgement for an earlier letter written to the Chair of Governors by EARA.

11. Next Meeting

The next meeting is to be held at 7pm on Monday 6th March 2017 in the Pot & Glass, Egglescliffe Village. 



